
Three (3) new water-filling 
stations can be found 
on the concourse for 
passengers needing to fill 
their water bottles. The 7x 
Advanced Filtration  system 
“FLOWATER” stations can be  
found at Gates #4, #6 & #14!

GIAA Dance Squad (L-R) 
Executive Manager John 
“JQ” Quinata, Mary Terlaje 
from Airport Police, Nicole 
Perez from the Admin.-
Personnel Section and Cheryl 
Bustos from the Admin.- 
Policy & Compliance section 
throws down boogie moves 
at the 2022 Annual Labor Day. 
(More on Labor Day on p.3) 

GIAA Executive Manager 
John “JQ” Quinata addresses 
the crowd and regales how 
he almost became the TSA 
Federal Security Director 20 
years ago, as they gather 
to commemorate the 20th 
Anniversary of the TSA at the 
Guam Airport. Thirteen TSA 
agents were also recognized 
for their 20 years of service.

Airport Dance Squad 
Throws Down Moves
at Labor Day 2022 

New Water Filling
Stations on the

Concourse

TSA Celebrates 20th
Anniversary at
Guam Airport
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PLACESPLACES

EVENTSEVENTS

Our Airport is a diverse community with special people, places and events that make 
the Guam International Airport an exciting and unique place to work and travel. 

See our top three picks of what you need to know, and get the latest news 
about GUAM’s only commercial airport!  

PEOPLEPEOPLE

The A.B. Won Pat International Airport Authority, Guam (GIAA) is a self-sustaining autonomous government agency, charged 
with the mission to ensure the safey and security of the traveling public, maintain superior and reliable level of airport services, 

and support the development of air services and facilities which are integral to the island’s economic growth.
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GIAA ARFF Commemorate 9/11 with a Special 5k

JEJU Airlines – 10 Years Serving Guam

PASSENGER FLIGHT NETWORK (REPORTED AS OF OCTOBER 2022)
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On Sept. 27th, GIAA, GVB and Kiko the KoKo Bird greeted the 
189 passengers on Jeju Air flight 7C3102 to commemorate the 
carrier’s 10th Anniversary of providing air service between Incheon 
and Guam. The aircraft was also welcomed with a water salute.

GIAA Fire Fighters from the Aircraft Rescue & Fire Fighting (ARFF) unit organized a special tribute to honor their fellow first responders 
and commemorated the 21st anniversary of the September 11th terrorist attacks with 9/11 Patriots’ 5k. The fire fighters completed the 
3.1 miles in Tiyan fully suited up in their fire fighting proximity gear in the gruelling heat of the morning sun. The fire fighters culminated 
their awesome tribute with a moment of silence and a water salute... “9/11 - WE WILL NEVER FORGET!”

HNL 7x weekly (DAILY)

NRT 14x weekly (2x DAILY)

KIX 2x weekly (WED/FRI)

FUK 1x weekly (THU)

NGO 1x weekly (FRI)

MNL 7x weekly (DAILY)

SPN 8x weekly (DAILY; 2x SAT) 
ROR 3x weekly (TUE/THU/FRI/SUN)

PNI 1x weekly (SAT) 

TKK 3x weekly (MON/WED/FRI) 

YAP 1x monyhly (WED - JUL 6)  

MNL 7x weekly (DAILY)

ICN 7x weekly (DAILY)

PUS 2x weekly (TUE/SAT; JUL 20 - DAILY)

ICN 7x weekly (DAILY)

ICN 7x weekly (DAILY)

PUS 2x weekly (WED/SAT)

PUS 2x weekly (TUE/SAT)

ICN 4x weekly (WED/THU/SAT/SUN)

ICN 3x weekly (WED/THU/SAT)

ROP 5x weekly (MON/TUE/WED/THU/FRI)

SPN 14x weekly (2x DAILY)

We look forward to the return of our valued Airline Partners:
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Mr. Katsuji Doi, President/CEO of Tokyo Int’l, Air Terminal Corp. led 
(L-R) Airport Consultant Frank R. Santos, GIAA Deputy Executive 
Manager Artemio “Ricky” Hernandez, PhD and GVB President/
CEO Carl T.C. Gutierrez on an extensive tour of Haneda Airport.

GIAA & GVB Visit Haneda Airport
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#guamairport is a monthly GIAA publication!
Article suggestions, welcome! Email ideas to marketing@guamairportnet. 

September Issue • WRITER/EDITOR: Elfrie Koshiba
PHOTO CREDITS:  Marcia Taitano, Austin Grant, Daniel Quinata,

Mary Terlaje, & Cheryl Bustos

On Sunday, Sept. 4th, the Airport Familia along with the rest of the employees from throughout the Government of Guam  (GovGuam) 
converged en masse on Ypao Beach Park to celebrate the annual GovGuam Labor Day Picnic. After the extended 2-year hiatus 
due to the COVID-19 pandemic, GovGuam employees were eager to get together and celebrate under the theme “PRIDE IN 
PUBLIC SERVICE”! Airport employees participated in a host of activities that day and took home the 2nd Place in the Tug-o-War  
competition! Thank you to GIAA’s 2022 Labor Day Committee for coordinating and executing a successful picnic for us all to enjoy!

Airport Familia Celebrates Labor Day 2022 “PRIDE IN PUBLIC SERVICE”

www.guamairport.comFOLLOW US! SUBSCRIBE!
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GIAA Bids Farewell to Good Friends - Happy Retirement
The Airport Familia had to bid adieu to three 
(3) great friends and co-workers in the month of 
September. From the Engineering, Engineering 
Supervisor Victor Cruz retired after a near life-time 
of service of 32 incredible years. We also said 
goodbye to Fire Captain (Airfield) John Ballesta 
of our Aircraft Rescue & Fire Fighting (ARFF) 
Division, after his 27 years of devoted service 
to GIAA. And from the Administration Division, 
Program Coordinator IV Linette “Buffy” Perez 
said goodbye after a year with the Airport family 
to end her 30 years of impressive government 
service. We wsish them the best and extend our 
utmost appreciation to them for their hard work 
and service to the Airport, the travelling public and 
the people of Guam! They will truly be missed!

Guam International Airport...Guam’s only 
civilian airport providing quality services 
and facilites to support and develop air 
transportation services for the people of Guam 
and visitors to our island.

TSA Installs New Screening Equipment
TSA has just installed five (5) new 
state-of-the-art scanning equipment 
at the the Airport Terminal security 
screening lanes. The scanners utilize 
computed tomography (CT) and 
provide advanced explosive detection 
capabilities allowing for better view of 
carry-on baggage contents. Thank you 
TSA for quicker and safer screening 
processes, which is a definite WIN-
WIN for all who travel the skies! 


